Traverse City Central Trojans Basketball
Dear Parents and Players:

Welcome to the Traverse City Central High School Trojans Basketball Program! For some of the Freshman girls, this will be their first experience in a highly competitive basketball environment.  I am confident your daughter will improve and enjoy playing basketball on our team. Each girl will learn the importance of character building and what it means when we say, We Are Trojans.  Below you will find helpful information to reference throughout the season. 

Communication:
FACEBOOK
Our team Facebook page is a private group that requires approval from coaches to join.  It is where we will communicate off-season camp and workout opportunities with all age groups….elementary through high school.  You can sign-up by visiting www.facebook.com/groups/815697155272888/
FINAL FORMS
The primary communication method/tool used for our Freshman team will be FINAL FORMS, which is the same tool you already used to sign various school-specific forms.  Communications will appear as emails.  You will be updated on practice schedules, volunteer opportunities, attendance/eligibility issues, and other pertinent details.
WEBSITE
Please make sure you visit www.tccathletics.net.  When visiting, the first thing you should do is SIGN UP TO RECEIVE TEAM ALERTS VIA TEXT AND/OR EMAIL, which is available on the home page via the “Get Alerts” tab of the website.  If you sign up, you will be notified of schedule changes, game results/recaps, etc. You will also find our roster, team links, important forms (i.e. transportation variance forms, etc.) and our team photo gallery.  In fact, you can upload photos to add to our team gallery. 
PLAYER BINDER
Each of the girls have been provided a binder which will be updated throughout the season.  It will include character development activities, shooting logs, and other information.  If they choose to share the information, it will provide some insight as to how we are building our team.

HUDL
Each girl has been invited to access HUDL.  We will have team sessions reviewing game and practice videos.  This will also provide you with an opportunity to review games as a family.
During the season, there may be situations in which you would like to meet the coaching staff regarding your daughter.  In general, I believe in open communication.  With this said, there are parameters to follow:  

The following topics have been outlined as appropriate concerns for parents to discuss with us as coaches.  

1.
The treatment of your student-athlete, mentally and physically


2.
Ways to help your student-athlete improve performance


3.
Concerns about your student-athlete’s behavior

The following topics are not considered appropriate to discuss with the coaching staff:


1.
Playing time of your student-athlete


2.
Team strategy


3.
Play calling


4. 
Other student-athletes
Behavior:
At practice we expect your daughter to be on-time, wearing appropriate attire, come with a good attitude, bring her team binder, and be ready to work the entire practice. If your daughter is injured and can’t physically play, she can still learn by being in the gym with her team if at all possible.  At games, we expect players and parents to demonstrate good sportsmanship.  Encouragement and support are great!  We will not tolerate any disrespectful behavior in or out of the gym.  Hazing, vaping, alcohol use, etc. are strictly prohibited.
Playing Time:
Playing time and the starting roster will be determined by eligibility, effort and results displayed at practice.  As the Freshman coach, one of my jobs is to develop and prepare the girls for Varsity basketball as soon as possible.  To help with this, my plan is to offer playing time to each girl who made the team.  With this said, this does not mean the girls will get equal playing time. 
Games:

During home games, the small gym presents a challenge…..parents/fans sit very close to the players and coaches.  We certainly invite positive encouragement and energy throughout the game.  During and immediately following a game, I ask that you refrain from coaching your daughter.  Please know, my intention is to video as many games as possible and upload them into Hudl.  When your daughter expresses the time is right, this could prove to be a great tool for your family to watch the video together.  We will also review/critique games as a team. 
CONTACT INFORMATION
Freshman Head Coach:
Adam Warren (warrenad@tcaps.net; 231-392-3588)
2020/21 PLAYER CONTRACT
I understand that I have been informed of my anticipated role on the team, and together we have identified my strengths and weaknesses.  I understand my playing ability compared to that of my teammates and I have accepted my role on the Traverse City Central Girls Basketball Team.

Playing time is a privilege, NOT a right.  Time on the court during games is solely decided by the coaching staff and it is constantly evaluated and reevaluated.  The coaching staff will not discuss playing time with your parents.  If I have questions, it is my responsibility to talk to the coaching staff.

I understand there may be games that I will not participate via playing time on the court.  I understand this and I still want to commit to and be a part of the Traverse City Central Girls Basketball Team.

SOCIAL MEDIA EXPECTATIONS

The Traverse City Central Girls Basketball Program will not tolerate bullying or negative comments through social media.  Social media includes, but is not limited to texting, Facebook, Facebook Messenger, Twitter, Instagram, Instagram Chat, Snapchat or any of the other numerous media apps out there.  Any bullying or negative comments towards teammates, opponents, or other members of the Trojan program, including coaches, will result in the following consequences.  The first offense will result in verbal and written documentation of the incident, as well as a meeting with the coaching staff and athletic director.  The second offense will result in removal from the team.  This behavior does not comply with the standards set forth by our program, nor the representation that the program stands for.

PRACTICE EXPECTATIONS

Backpacks will be packed and lined up on the bleachers in a respectable manner.  All players need to have their binders and should be ready for practice at the designated start time.  This means shoes are on and tied, reversible jersey is on and hair is in place.  100% effort is expected at all times.  The only way to get better and make your teammates better is to give your best effort at all times.  Being respectful to teammates and coaches is required at all times.  Balls always need to be racked when not in use.  If the coaches feel that any of these practice expectations are not being met, you will be given a warning.  If we need to talk to you a second time, you will be asked to sit out the remainder of the practice.  If you are asked to sit out of practice for a second time, a meeting will be scheduled with your parents, coaches and athletic director.  Consequences will be discussed at  this meeting, but may include removal from the team.

GAME EXPECTATIONS

Appropriate game day attire is required.  Show respect for ALL teammates on the court AND on the bench.  Demonstrate good sportsmanship at all times before, during and after your team’s game.  This includes all members of  our program, your opponents and all officials.  Compete with 100% effort.
The success of any good and productive team revolves around teamwork, respect and communication.  This contract will represent your understanding and willingness to abide by the above policies and also the players expectations found on the TC Central Girls Basketball website.  By signing this contract, you agree not only to abide by these rules, but also that you understand the consequences of any violations.

Printed Name:
_____________________________________________

Player Signature:
_____________________________________________

Date:  


___________________
2020/21 PARENT CONTRACT
I understand that my daughter has been informed of her anticipated role on the team, and together with the coaching staff have identified her strengths and weaknesses.  I understand my daughter has accepted her role on the Traverse City Central Girls Basketball Team.

Playing time is a privilege, NOT a right.  Time on the court during games is solely decided by the coaching staff and it is constantly evaluated and reevaluated.  The coaching staff will not discuss playing time with parents.  If my daughter has questions related to  playing time, it is her responsibility to talk to the coaching staff.

I understand there may be games my daughter may not participate via playing time on the court.  I understand this and she still wants to commit to and be a part of the Traverse City Central Girls Basketbal team.

SOCIAL MEDIA EXPECTATIONS

The Traverse City Central Girls Basketball Program will not tolerate bullying or negative comments through social media.  Social media includes, but is not limited to texting, Facebook, Facebook Messenger, Twitter, Instagram, Instagram Chat, Snapchat or any of the other numerous media apps out there.  Any bullying or negative comments towards teammates, opponents, or other members of the Trojan program, including coaches, will result in the following consequences.  The first offense will result in verbal and written documentation of the incident, as well as a meeting with the coaching staff and athletic director.  The second offense will result in removal from any facility where our team will be competing.  This behavior does not comply with the standards set forth by our program, nor the representation that the program stands for.

PRACTICE EXPECTATIONS

If you are providing transportation for your player, please have them at the gym BEFORE the designated practice time.  This will allow her time to fulfill the obligations of her own player contract.  Also, please pick them up in a timely manner so that the coaches are also free to leave when practice is over.
GAME EXPECTATIONS

Please give all referees, coaches and players a chance to do their job.  Referees will ref, coaches will coach and players will play.  You may not agree will all or any of the decisions made, but please refrain from voicing your dislike during the game.  Your one AND only job is to support your player and her teammates with positive cheering from the stands.  If this can’t be done,  you will be asked to leave the game.  If you’re asked to leave on a second occasion, you will no longer be welcome in any facility where our team is competing.  The 24 hour rule will be utilized for post game communication with the coaching staff along with a 12 hour pre-game rule.
The success of any good and productive team revolves around teamwork, respect and communication.  This contract will represent your understanding and willingness to abide by the above policies and also the parent expectations found on the TC Central Girls Basketball website.  By signing this contract, you agree not only to abide by these rules, but also that you understand the consequences of any violations.


Printed Name(s):
_____________________________________________




_____________________________________________
Parent Signature(s):
_____________________________________________



_____________________________________________
Date:  


___________________
